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Guests:
Chuck Augenbaugh – President, NJ Deputy Fire Chief’s Association


Raymond W. Lonabaugh - National Fire Sprinkler Association


Walter Borowicz – NJFD & EMS Lifeline

Raymond Kersting – NJFD & EMS Lifeline
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Jack Murphy – J.J.M. & Associates
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A.  Call to Order

Chairman Wisniewski brought the meeting to order at 10:07 am and pointed out the fire exits.

B.  Approval of Minutes

With no corrections necessary, the minutes of the regular meeting of January 19, 2005, were approved.
C.  Correspondence

Chairman Wisniewski noted that each commission member had received correspondence in their packets, but no discussion or questions were raised regarding them.
D.  Division of Fire Safety Activities

State Fire Marshal Lawrence Petrillo reported that, since the Commission last met, Division staff has responded to a number of incidents.  A sufficient number of DFS staff responded to the plane crash at Teterboro Airport, enough so that they could be assigned to different sectors of the crash site where they were extremely busy.  The Division believes very strongly that this was a fire incident, although it was responded to by several different agencies.

This month (March), the Division of Fire Safety will have received all of its foam firefighting equipment as part of the $3.2 million acquisition from the UASI homeland security grants.  A training session with much of the equipment was held in February with the UASI members, and it was very successful.  The equipment will be deployed as soon as it is signed for by the various counties and locals.  One dispute that arose with the Department of Law and Public Safety was regarding the placement of the DFS logo on the foam firefighting equipment.  After meetings with the UASI groups and the grant administrator, the DFS logo will remain.  
The DFS is also looking to adopt the Delmar Firefighter I training program, and this amendment was submitted to the state register on December 6, 2004.  The period for public comment ended having only received two comments about adopting the program, and the DFS is in the process of addressing those comments.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo is hopeful to adopt the new program so as to distribute the new Firefighter I training packets as soon as possible.  The packets consist of an impressive boxed set that includes the Firefighter I manual, a study guide, and a New Jersey Addendum, which is an additional 110 pages regarding firefighting in New Jersey.  A key component of the New Jersey Addendum is a comprehensive section on utilities (gas/electric) safety.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo feels as though this section of the training will go a long way to prevent firefighter injuries.  The Firefighter I packets also include two DVDs on electric and gas safety.

On April 16th, at Burlington County Fire Academy, the DFS will be hosting its annual Women’s firefighting conference.  The Division will also be publishing its Fire in New Jersey report very shortly, as it is currently being reviewed by the printer.  The publication has not been done in the past couple years, so the Division is happy to get that back up and running.  The information will be very helpful, particularly for public education purposes.  

There is another proposed amendment to the Division’s regulations for firefighter fatality investigation.  The Division does not currently have the authority to conduct its own investigation when a firefighter fatality occurs, and this amendment would change that.  This amendment also appeared in the state register on December 6, 2004, and the period for public comment has passed.  

George Miller is now retired, as of February 2005.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo thanked all those who attended his retirement dinner, and was pleased that the event was such a success and that George was given a proper send-off.
The Division has reached a significant milestone in its communication system by coming to an agreement with Mercer County Communications.  They have agreed to be the DFS’s call center - twenty-four hours a day, seven days a week.  This will be done at no cost to the Division or the State.  They have both phone and radio capabilities.  The number to reach them is 1-877-NJ-FIRES.  The number should be used to reach out to the Division for any kind of fire-related emergencies.  There will be a “media blitz” to make sure those who need it are aware of this new number.  

The Division of Fire Safety was instrumental in equipping each of New Jersey’s fire departments with computers to help better communication for homeland security.  The first phase of that program was the distribution of the computers, and the next phase was getting each of the departments to fill out the notification forms to be passed along to the Office of Counter-Terrorism.  The Office of Counter-Terrorism provided each department with an authorization number, which will allow that department to log-in and receive any alerts regarding homeland security or fire emergencies.  This system will be tested very shortly, but only 90 departments have filled out the proper forms to receive their authorization numbers.  The Division needs all departments to register, and will be reaching out to them.  

The Division sent out public service announcements to a number of cable and public television stations on the topics of alternate heating sources and general fire safety.  Also, the poster contest for the current school year is winding down as the judging is being finalized and the Division is looking forward to kicking off next year’s contest.

Deputy Director William Kramer introduced Lou Kilmer, an 18-year veteran of the Division of Fire Safety, who would be replacing George Miller as Bureau Chief.  Deputy Director Kramer also clarified that the Division’s new emergency phone number would not be for public citizens to call, but rather for those in emergency services who need to report to, or the assistance of, the Division.           

The Division included, in the packages that were handed out at the meeting, an updated roster of the Commission members.  Also, at the previous meeting, a question was raised regarding the amount of courses that are offered around the state by the DFS.  Within the packets are also documents listing the hundreds of courses that the Division offers.

Commissioner Daniel DeTrolio requested an update on the issue of a transfer station in North Bergen, where there is a dispute as to whose property the garbage is resting on.  Deputy Director Kramer informed the Commission that the issue is extremely complex because of the involvement of P.S.E. & G. and its proximity to the railroads.  The claim is that, since it’s on federal property, there is no need to comply with state statutes.  The Attorney General is looking into that claim, and there will be a meeting in the coming weeks with all the agencies involved.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo and Deputy Director Kramer had personally toured the area in question.  They found unknown chemical liquids all over the place, several serious hazards, and about 40-45 total violations on the site.  Commissioner DeTrolio asked to be kept informed about this issue.  

Commissioner Richard Blohm informed the Division staff that the Department of Labor has changed their policy on how and when to be notified about a firefighter injury.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo stated that the Division wants to be informed of such injuries so they have data and can possibly learn how the injury might have been prevented.  Deputy Director Kramer noted that the Division has not changed their own policy and has to investigate any serious injuries that occur during fire emergencies.  The regulations state that the Division must be notified of a serious injury within four hours.  Deputy Director Kramer noted that is one of the uses and advantages of the Division’s new hotline.

Commissioner Blohm inquired about the lack of publication of the Division’s newsletter “Fire Focus”.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo reported that the Division is very close to once again publishing “Fire Focus”.  The most recent version is already drafted and awaiting approval from the DCA administration.

Commissioner Blohm asked if the new Firefighter I packets would be distributed as soon as the new regulation was passed.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo said passing the regulation was only one step towards initiating the new program, and that paperwork would still need to be done regarding the distribution of the packets.  The books will most likely not be available for the next semester, but they are anticipated to definitely be ready for the fall.  

Commissioner Blohm inquired about the task forces that had been put together for the UASI initiative.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo reported that all county fire coordinators had been included in the program, and each county would have a task force of their own.  Originally it was going to be limited to 6 UASI counties, but after researching all hazards and possibilities, it was decided to put these task forces together state-wide.  There will be a simulated emergency planned to test out the system and hopefully it will take place sometime before June.

Commissioner Blohm asked, in regards to the new homeland security network that each department received a computer for, how the individual departments were notified that they had to log on.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo stated that the person who signed the agreement to receive the computer was informed that they would have to log on to the network and get the authorization code.  

Commissioner Blohm asked, in regards to the courses offered by DFS, how it was decided where each course would be held and how to distribute the courses across the state.  Commissioner Blohm feels that, particularly in northern NJ, it is difficult to get into a lot of the courses because of the high demand.  Deputy Director Kramer answered that the courses are distributed according to county.  A problem arises however, because there is more of a concentration of people in the north, and often people do not want to travel outside their county to take a course.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo added that the offering of online registration will help alleviate this problem somewhat.  
State Fire Marshal Petrillo spoke about NIMS training and the fact that the Department of Law and Public Safety is pushing to take over the Division’s database of emergency responders and also offer the I-200 course only online.  The Division has stood firm that it will not give up its database and be charged to have someone else maintain it, and also that the I-200 course is not effective if taken only online.  

Commissioner Arthur Mercurio inquired about the state-wide identification cards that were discussed at the previous meeting.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo stated that he was unsure where that project was, because there have been no additional meetings.  However, there have been meetings about a national identification card.  If this idea becomes a reality, there may not be a need for the state identification card after all.  Commissioner Gerard Naylis informed the Commission that several counties have been trying to get identification cards made, and it does not make sense for people to have more than one identification card serving the same function.  Commissioner Naylis suggested the possibility of the county IDs being stopped, and have everyone carrying the same cards.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo said that they are aware that some counties have gone ahead with ID cards, but there have been no additional meetings since January to discuss a solution.  

Commissioner C. Kenneth Anderson informed the Commission that part of the problem regarding the identification card is that NIMS, a national system, not only deals with incident command, but with credentialing the emergency responders.  Since they are still deciding what should be done on a national level, it makes no sense for states to go ahead and adopt something that will not fit the national system.  The same is true for the counties, because they are waiting to see what happens at the state level.  Commissioner Anderson cited similar problems in making decisions about training as well.  In regards to the NIMS training, Commissioner Lawrence Wood asked why there was no policy in place stating that if someone had completed the I-200 course that they would not have to take the IS-700 course.  Commissioner Anderson answered that it is his feeling that the IS-700 is merely an overview and doesn’t tell you much more than I-100.  Therefore, it should not be necessary for someone who is already certified to take IS-700.  Deputy Director Kramer stated that they are awaiting decisions on these matters nationally, which will apply not only to firefighters, but police, EMS, etc.  Therefore, nothing will be developed or required by the Division until it is decided what is necessary for all emergency responders in New Jersey.  Deputy Director Kramer also stated that if a county fire academy wants to go ahead and offer any course to its firefighters - that’s fine.  But it is not coming from the Division, or the federal government, as a requirement.  Both Commissioner Wood and Commissioner Blohm expressed concern about waiting to act on what courses to offer, based on what NIMS will require.  Chairman Wisniewski and Commissioner Anderson both felt that the deadline for certification would certainly be pushed back if the federal government waits too long to decide what is to be required.  Also, it is likely that federal grants and reimbursements would not be withheld if decisions had not been made in a sufficient amount of time to get people compliant with the required training.
Commissioner Roland Straten inquired about the status of recommendations that had made back in September, regarding changes as to the requirements of people doing inspections.  Deputy Director Kramer stated that they were developing a joint proposal including those recommendations from the advisory council with the Division of Codes and Standards.  The proposal is going through its final review process now and should be done by the next Commission meeting.  
Commissioner Naylis asked about the proposed regulations on key-boxes, which closed on February 4, 2005.  Deputy Director Kramer did not have any information on that issue.  Commissioner Naylis also inquired about the New Jersey Addendum that would be included in the new Firefighter I packets.  He wanted to know if it was possible to obtain that document online, and if it will be available to the public.  State Fire Marshal said that it would probably be made readily available and that is something that they are still looking into further.  

Commissioner Paul E. Hartstein suggested, in regards to getting fire departments to respond to get their authorization codes from the Office of Counter-Terrorism, that the county fire officials assist in getting the departments within their county to respond.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo thought that was a good idea to work through the county offices to get the word out to the individual towns.  As soon as the Division gets the list of who has not registered, they will be reaching out to get them authorized.   

E.  Advisory Council Reports:
1. Codes Advisory Council

Commissioner Charles W. Schilling reported that there was a meeting of the Codes Advisory Council on February 16, 2005, at the Dempster Fire Academy.  Commissioner Schilling passed out a document, found in all Commission member’s packets, which is the first step in the review of Sub-Chapter III.  There will be more reviews of the other chapters to follow, and they will be distributed to the Commission members as well.  If there are any questions on any of them, they should be directed to Commissioner Schilling.  

Commissioner Schilling thanked the DFS for sending Lou Kilmer to their committee to replace George Miller.  Although George will be missed, Mr. Kilmer is a welcome addition.  
It was reported, regarding residential healthcare facilities, that an agreement is soon to be signed transferring the inspection responsibilities to the Department of Community Affairs.  This would be a welcome, and helpful, change.  Also, regarding range hood suppression systems, a bulletin was issued in 2002 that stated if the range hood was inspected and qualified it could remain in effect without upgrading.  Now, there is some question as to whether they should all just be replaced.  The council feels this should not be imposed on ‘mom-and-pop’ stores that still maintain the old systems, because it is such an expensive project.  Commissioner Roland Straten felt that the problem will work itself out because of the insurance aspect of the issue.  
Commissioner Schilling also spoke later in the meeting about the storage of propane tanks.  They are now working on getting all propane tanks labeled with a warning, stating that propane tanks should not be stored indoors.  The warning stickers that will be affixed to the tanks will be printed in English and Spanish.  Commissioner Naylis suggested that the label, which states “Do Not Store Indoors”, was not sufficiently clear in its instructions.  State Fire Marshal Petrillo agreed, stating that there are problems with the label and the program should be discussed further before being put into action.
2.
Training and Education Advisory Council

Commissioner Anderson gave the following report on the last Training and Education Advisory Council Meeting:
Mr. Kent Neiswender reported on the new 2005 Spring brochure and the new courses offered by the Division.  He particularly spoke on the courses being offered by the NJ Forestry Service.  Mr. Neiswender spoke on the I-300/I-200 Train-the-Trainer Instructors.  There was a list reviewed by the Division staff to see who was qualified to teach these subjects.  Mr. Paul Sandrock suggested getting a list out to the academies, so the academies can help “weed out” the Instructors who haven’t taught in a while.  Discussions ensued.

Lengthy discussions were held on ICS reciprocity between ODP, Homeland Security, NJSP and DFS.  Mr. Neiswender spoke on the finalizing of the legal issues with AEGIS.

Mr. Neiswender also spoke on the web-based registration system.  Brief discussions were held on this matter.  There were brief discussions held on the matter of UMDNJ-NJ Fire & EMS Lifeline.

Mr. Neiswender spoke on the Delmar Firefighter I program.  Comment period is over.  There were only four comments to answer, and those comments are to be put into the NJ Register.  DCA Commissioner Susan Bass-Levin then needs to sign it into law.  This should happen around March 6, 2005.  Treasury would then need to issue a waiver from competitive bidding to DFS.  This should happen around May or June 2005.  

Exams will be from whatever bank is requested, Delmar or IFSTA, until the regulations are passed.  Academies will have to specify what bank they need.  There are some minor issues on the Delmar test bank.  The set-up is not like the ISFTA set-up.  Mr. David Gsell stated that a group of academies should get together evaluate the Delmar bank and group the questions together.  Mr. Sandrock commented on the comments made at the Eligible Organizations meeting on the number of Firefighter-1 tests issued to the number of tests actually taken.  Discussions on how to improve that process ensued.

Committee members to evaluate to Delmar test bank are: Paul Sandrock, Fred Searby, Al Beers, Dave Gsell and John Kubilewicz.  Mr. Sandrock also presented a draft outline for the Firefighter-2 course.
Mr. William Hopson spoke on the committee reviewing the Company Officer 2nd Edition textbook from Clint Smoke/Delmar.  There was discussion on the New Jersey specific material.  The sub-committee will meet again to go over the material.

Mr. Fredrick Searby and Mr. Gsell spoke on the RIT committee proposal.  The committee identified a need to have one standard program taught throughout the state with common terminology.  Discussions ensued.  RIT Awareness draft copy and proposal letter to be sent to council members to review before next meeting.

Mr. Neiswender spoke on the proposed regulations for the Fire Investigator certification.  Lengthy discussions ensued.  Committee will be appointed to review proposed regulations.  Burlington County Fire Marshal Robert Rose to be invited to next meeting to discuss this matter.  Committee members to evaluate proposed Fire Investigator regulations will be: Al Beers, Bill Hopson, John Kubilewicz and Glenn Franzoi.
Mr. John Rindt asked about submitting Instructor courses from the Department of Defense military bases for CEU’s.  All of the programs on the bases are either IFSAC or Pro Board approved.  Lengthy discussions were held on this matter.  Mr. John Kubilewicz brought up establishing a Firefighter training fund as a dedicated source of income for the firefighters.  Fund should be set-up like the EMT training fund.

Commissioner Anderson announced that the next meeting would be held on Tuesday, April 19, 2005, at 10:00 A.M. at the Dempster Training Center, Lawrenceville.  

Commissioner Anderson made a motion that Robert V. Hill, Director of Gloucester County Fire Academy, be added to the Training and Education Advisory Council.  The motion passed unanimously.

3. Statistics and Information Advisory Council

Commissioner Naylis stated that the State Fire Marshal had covered the bases of the Statistics and Information Advisory Council, and reported progress.
4.
Master Planning and Research Advisory Council
Commissioner Lawrence Wood reported there was no meeting.
5.
Public Education Advisory Council

Commissioner Daniel DeTrolio reported that the Public Education Advisory Council meet on March 9, 2005, at the Middlesex County Fire Academy.  Commissioner DeTrolio noted that the Poster Contest was winding down and the final judging was going to be taking place on May 13, 2005, at the Springfield Fire Headquarters.  

The Public Education Advisory Council continues to work with Division staff on the development of the Fire Safety Resource Kits, and several suggestions have been made by council members as to how to better create and utilize the resource kits.

On January 26, 2005, WABC-7 held their kick-off breakfast for the Operation 7 Save-A-Life.  The event was a success, as Kidde again donated around 15,000 smoke detectors that will be distributed throughout the state during the coming year.
6. Firefighter Safety and Health Advisory Council

Commissioner Richard Blohm submitted the following, combined report, as there have been two meetings (Jan. 28 & Mar. 9) since the last Commission meeting:
The Department of Labor issued a “no hazard letter” to New Brunswick in reference to the line of duty death of Deputy Fire Chief Jim D’Heron.  They also stated that their investigation into the Englewood firefighter that was injured is still pending.

The Department of Labor has put together a PowerPoint presentation regarding the unfortunate deaths in the Gloucester City fire, and they will be trying to show those presentations in South, Central, and North Jersey.  This will be done to show firefighters what transpired during that tragic event.  The Department of Labor has also indicated that if a municipality provides station wear for their volunteer fire department, it has to be compliant with the requirements.  However, since these volunteers do not have a standard-operating-procedure stating that they have to wear this station wear, then it is not going to be done.

The Department of Health indicated that the “Pink Book” will be finalized soon and will be distributed to all fire departments, additionally it can be web based.

Health stated that there will be a letter shortly which will indicate that a recognized “hazmat” team must have CBRN compliant SCBA’s as well as the first two firefighters on a decontamination line.

Commissioner Blohm recommended that adoption by the Division of the “emergency evacuation signal” be put on hold until all members of the Health & Safety Council have a chance to review the USFA information on Maydays. It wouldn’t be prudent to pursue something that may differ significantly with what the USFA has proffered.

There is a joint sub committee of the Health & Safety Council along with the Training & Education Council for a standardized RIT team curriculum. It has been discussed to develop four (4) levels of RIT training Awareness, Operations, Technician & RIT Officer.  Commissioner Anderson stated that the issue of RIT training has also been discussed with his council members, and other people who aren’t on any advisory council – but have great experience with RIT training.  While it is felt that there is a need for a standard program, when you look at what is out there – most people are teaching the same things. 
Commissioner Blohm also made mention of an SCBA advertisement that tells that it is acceptable to refill an SCBA while on the users back.  Commissioner Blohm has recommended that this be prohibited in the State of New Jersey.  SCBAs are currently refilled while contained in a tube with a shield to protect the user in case of a catastrophic malfunction.  This process is required by law.  
The next meeting of the Firefighter Safety and Health Advisory Council will be held on May 18, 2005, at the Middlesex County Fire Academy.  

F.  Committee Reports

1. Juvenile Firesetter Prevention Committee

Commissioner Arthur Mercurio reported on the previous Juvenile Firesetter Prevention Committee.  It was discussed to request that Chairman Wisniewski speak with the Attorney General, or someone in the Attorney General’s Office, to seek some assistance for this program at the local levels.  It is the feeling of the committee that, with more cooperation from local authorities, the committee will be better able to identify juvenile firesetter cases and better communicate with those who need assistance.  

Commissioner Mercurio also talked about the FireWatch program and how it is in desperate need of funding.  In order to make publications, booklets, etc., you need money.  Commissioner Mercurio implored Chairman Wisniewski and the Commission members that if there is an opportunity to request funding for such a program, to inquire about it.  Commissioner Mercurio stated that the program is a great asset; it just lacks the necessary funding.
Commissioner David Aron announced that he would serve out his term on the Commission until a replacement is found, but he will not be seeking reappointment.  He cited personal reasons for leaving the Commission, and is proud of the time he has served.  Chairman Wisniewski thanked Commissioner Aron on behalf of the Commission, and the people of New Jersey, for all the time and hard work he has put in.
2. Residential Sprinkler Committee

Commissioner Gerard Naylis reported that the Commission should be extremely proud of what has been able to accomplish in the area of residential sprinklers, particularly in college dormitories.  Last month at Drew University, sprinklers helped prevent a potentially disastrous event when a fire broke out in one of its dormitories.  Commissioner Naylis commended the Commission for its courage in pushing for this legislation because it did, in fact, save lives.
G.  Old Business
Deputy Director Kramer made mention of the report on college dormitories that had been done by Rutgers University and distributed to the Commission members at January’s meeting.  Kathi Cupano and Jack Murphy had been asked to attend today’s meeting if there were any further questions on the report, after the Commission members had a chance to review it.  Commissioner Naylis commended Kathi Cupano and Jack Murphy on an extremely well-done report, but suggested that the work on this program is not yet done.  Commissioner Naylis suggested putting together an ‘action plan’ to help make the recommendations in the report a reality.  Kathi replied that Rutgers University would be more than happy to participate, however, there would have to be some kind of funding mechanism put into place.  
H.  New Business
Commissioner Straten brought up a bill that is currently in the Senate regarding changing the certification laws for sprinkler fitters.  Commissioner Straten passed out letters from people in opposition of the bill, and requested that the Commission have a discussion on this matter.  Chairman Wisniewski agreed to put that discussion on the agenda for the next meeting, after the Commission members have had a chance to read through the material.

State Fire Marshal Petrillo brought up the position of a ‘Fire Safety Director’ and asked Commissioner Schilling if he, or anyone on his council, had ever considered a proposal requiring such a position.  Commissioner Schilling agreed to have a discussion on it after he received more information on the matter. 
I. Public Comment 
Chuck Augenbaugh, the President of the New Jersey Deputy Fire Chiefs Association, spoke at length about how there are not a sufficient amount of training courses for New Jersey’s fire service.  Mr. Augenbaugh suggested that a letter be put together stating that the fire service needs more courses, and the Division needs more money to provide them.    Commissioner Blohm insisted that county fire academies will come to specific departments and offer field courses upon request.  Mr. Augenbaugh stated that there are two counties that do not have fire academies, and also that there are simply not enough courses offered, regardless of their location.  He feels that the Division, in conjunction with the fire academies, needs to focus more of its attention on training for the fire service.

Don Mulligan, President of the New Jersey Fire Engine Museum organization, gave a report on the status and future plans of the NJ Fire Engine Museum.  Mr. Mulligan spoke about how the volunteer committee would be representing the museum to the public, and they already have a series of activities scheduled and underway.  The events start in Washington’s Crossing on May 7th , and finish up October 8th in Allaire State Park.  If anyone have any questions, they can always reach out to Mr. Mulligan via the organization’s newsletter or can look him up on the internet by searching for “fireworks usa”.  Any and all comments and questions are welcome.  Mr. Mulligan is determined to raise funds and move this project forward.  
Walter Borowicz, from the New Jersey Fire Department and EMS Lifeline, spoke about drafting a standard operating procedure for critical incident stress management for New Jersey’s fire departments and EMS agencies.  This project was undertaken because most departments, career or volunteer, do not have an SOP for dealing with critical incident stress.  Mr. Borowicz presented both reports (contained in packets) which his organization had put together based on research done with fire chiefs from around the country.  Some departments have already adopted these SOPs, and both the New Jersey State FMBA and PFANJ have endorsed them.  Mr. Borowicz asked that the New Jersey Fire Safety Commission endorse this SOP, and furthermore get it somehow adopted into legislation and become the standard throughout the state.   Commissioner Naylis suggested that all Commission members review the SOP reports and discuss endorsing them at the next meeting.  Chairman Wisniewski referred the report to Commissioner Blohm and the Firefighter Safety and Health Advisory Council.  Commissioner Blohm said he would be ready to report on the SOPs for the July Commission meeting.
Mr. Borowicz also mentioned the New Jersey Fire Department and EMS Lifeline would be hosting a seminar on May 11th at the Middlesex County Fire Academy.  The event is a dispatcher’s seminar on stress management, but it is open to any and all firefighters and EMS workers – career or volunteer.  Mr. Borowicz reminded everyone that anything offer through his organization is always free of charge.

Chairman Wisniewski asked if anyone had any additional business they would like to bring before the Commission.  There being none, the meeting was adjourned at 12:21 pm.
***THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD AT MIDDLESEX COUNTY FIRE ACADEMY IN SAYREVILLE, NJ ON MAY 18, 2005, AT 10:00 AM.***
